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Follow us on social media, click here to view our Summer 2023 photo album.

FEDERAL JUDGE STRIKES DOWN DACA PROGRAM
On Wednesday, September 13, 2023 a U.S. Federal Judge declared illegal a revised
version of a federal policy that prevents the deportation of hundreds of thousands of
DREAMers. The Resurrection Project (TRP) denounces the decision and are confident that
the decision will be appealed to the U.S. Supreme Court. Read TRP’s full statement here.

MAYOR BRANDON JOHNSON VISITS TRP
TRP was proud to host Mayor Brandon Johnson in a roundtable discussion about the
current efforts with migrants and the continued investment in the Legal Protection Fund.
TRP is a partner with the City of Chicago’s Legal Fund and the National Immigrant Justice
Center (NIJC) to provide outreach, education, legal consultations, and courtroom
representation for thousands of immigrants.

https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.669129888578861&type=3
https://resurrectionproject.org/federal-judge-strikes-down-daca-program/


TRP STREET MASSES
 
TRP has celebrated mass with Pilsen as its backdrop to spread the message of peace and
safety for more than 30 years. Father Charles Dahm and priests from five other
neighborhood congregations began the Pilsen Street Masses.

Father Brendan Curran leads the message of peace and safety in our communities today.
We are empowering our neighbors to do more in the community and address the problems
in our streets. This summer, the community held 30 masses throughout Pilsen, Little
Village, and West Town.

The mass held on August 25 in the Zocalo welcomed nearly 275 participants as we
honored Father Don Nevins in recognition of his 50 years of ministry, leadership, and
unwavering support of immigrant families in our community.

We are grateful for our partners: Mother of the Americas, St. Agnes of Bohemia Church
and Choir, St. Pius V Parish and School, St. Paul, St. Procopius, Dominican University,
Cooper Dual Language Academy, Family Medicare Solutions, and Chicago Commons-
Centro Guadalupano Familiar. Amazing musical entertainment by DJ Go-Dos, Los Nicos,
and Grupo Bien with performances by Danza Azteco Xotchitl-Quetzal and Comparza la
Conquista de Morelos.

Thank you to the volunteers, TRP staff, and the organizers for another great event
reminding us that peace and safety in our community allow us all to thrive. We welcome
you to our Facebook page to view photos and videos of the 2023 Street Mass
Celebrations.

https://www.facebook.com/theresurrectionproject/photos_albums


A MARVELOUS CELEBRATION

On August 21, TRP celebrated National Citizen Day and recognized Casimiro Avila, a

Casa Maravilla resident. Please read about the friendship that formed during the COVID-

19 pandemic and what led to his 98th birthday celebration with his new friend Mary Cruz

Torres, a TRP Health Navigator. Click here to read more.

COLIBRÍ FELLOWSHIP LAUNCH
 

https://resurrectionproject.org/the-resurrection-project-trp-celebrates-senior-citizen-day/


Welcome, and congratulations to the Colibrí Fellowship Class of 2024!

TRP’s Immigrant Justice Academy is proud to announce the second cohort of the Colibrí
Fellowship for the Department of Justice (DOJ) Accreditation. It is the first-of-its-kind
professional fellowship for individuals seeking partial or full DOJ Accreditation.

Click here to learn more about the Colibrí Fellowship learn more about the fellows.  
 

CONGRATULATIONS, FCH TEAM!
PROPERTY TAX APPEAL ASSISTANCE

 
TRP’s Full Circle Homes (FCH) program ensures households have the resources and
support to purchase and stay in their homes long-term. Throughout August and until the
appeal closing date of September 11, our team of housing experts
assisted 85 homeowners in submitting their property tax appeals. 

NAVIGATING THROUGH A FINANCIAL CRISIS: LIVE
WEBINAR

 
Join Lizette Carretero and a panel of nonprofit experts for a live webinar on September
26, 2023, at 1 p.m. CST. How do nonprofits show up to support families managing crisis
after crisis? In this webinar, we will bring together a community of researchers and
practitioners to center the experiences of immigrant families and explore how nonprofits

https://resurrectionproject.org/immigrant-justice-leadership-academy/


can respond to their needs. MAF will share insights on how immigrants navigate crises
daily, illuminating the real-life context behind the data. We will then convene nonprofit
practitioners to discuss how these forces affect the lives of immigrant families, how they
shape nonprofit programming, and how we keep ourselves in the fight for the long run.
Register here.

CARRERA DE LOS MUERTOS/RACE OF THE DEAD

Carrera de los Muertos® / Race of the Dead is a 5K fundraising race event that originated
in Pilsen. The first race took place in 2007, and it has since grown to become one of the
premier 5Ks in the U.S. Owned and operated by United Neighborhood Organization
(UNO), Carrera de los Muertos raises money for UNO programming, such as the
GirlsMPowered program. Join the race on Saturday, October 28, 2023, and register here.

ILLINOIS TAX CREDIT SCHOLARSHIP

TRP joined leaders of St. Sabina, Leo High School, and nearly 200 students and parents to
advocate for the continuation of the Illinois Tax Credit Scholarship. Now in its sixth year, the
Invest in Kids Act Tax Credit Scholarship program is in jeopardy, and 9,500 students from
low-income families may lose their school scholarships and more than 26,000 students
currently on the waitlist if the Illinois General Assembly fails to take action this November.

https://missionassetfund-org.zoom.us/webinar/register/7016915372186/WN_9SNiL0UoSbmEDhNFKiMkNA?utm_source=General+Contacts+-+No+Leads%2C+No+Clients+%28SF+Updated%29&utm_campaign=c5de87cd0a-Research+Webinar+May+2023_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-f3ca4af405-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D&mc_cid=c5de87cd0a&mc_eid=3fb94340fa#/registration
https://unoraceofthedead.org/#hero


LATINAS LIDERES EN SALUD (LaLisa)
 
TRP is collaborating with Dr. Yamilé Molina and the University of Illinois Cancer Center to
promote LaLisa, a research study for Latinas who have been diagnosed with breast cancer or
have a family history of breast cancer and have not yet received genetic services. The study is
looking for women 30 years old and older who can receive up to $100 for participating. For more
information on clinical trials, visit the Cancer Center.

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH EVENT AT BENITO JUAREZ

TRP’s Chicago Community Health Response Corps. (CCHRC) team met with students at

Benito Juarez High School to discuss mental health and the available resources for them

and their family. The also learned about additional resources such as emergency

preparedness, food and meal assistance program, healthcare and medical bill assistance,

affordable housing, immigration services for asylum seekers and refugees, and temporary

and emergency cash assistance.

https://cancer.uillinois.edu/patients-survivors/what-are-clinical-trials/


COMMUNITY SERVICES

The HEALTHY CHICAGO EQUITY ZONE (HCEZ) and the CHICAGO COMMUNITY
HEALTH RESPONSE CORP. (CCHRC) are initiatives of TRP. The teams connect the
community and TRP residents to these services and resources. We partner
with organizations to increase mental health resources in the McKinley Park neighborhood
and connect TRP tenants with public health employment and training opportunities to
increase health resources in the community. We educate our community about COVID-19
and other public health threats in partnership with clinics, hospitals, and community
organizations.
 
We are thankful to all our partners for your support throughout these events. 
Health Resource - Chicago Hispanic Coalition 
Give Back Concert
Latinx Resource Fair
Behavior Health Event at Benito Juarez High School
Health Literacy Workshop

VOLUNTEER TRAINING
 
The Immigrant Justice Legal Clinic is holding volunteer training throughout the year. For more
information and to register to volunteer, click here.

PARENT MENTOR PROGRAM
 
TRP's Parent Mentor program empowers parents to be active in their children's schools
and communities. Parent Mentors learn how to assist inside the classroom while
advocating to build strong communities that help create strong schools. Parent Mentors
are currently at 14 schools in Pilsen and Back of the Yards, and we are proud to announce
that Whittier Elementary has joined the list.

https://resurrectionproject.org/immigration-legal-services/?fbclid=IwAR3KbyQv0l-5pqoqRGAl67-P35zyqgg5FawOTvhOk6Y5FMUiXUH38bDJEKg


TRP LENDING
 
Don't fall behind on home

projects! Homeowners can borrow up to

$30,000 with a low-interest rate of 4%. The

loan can be used for needed repairs and

upgrades to your home. For more

information, contact Jose Lepez Jr at 312-

880-1881, or click here to apply.

mailto:Jlepez@resurrectionproject.org
https://resurrectionproject.org/home-improvement-loans/


REGISTER NOW!
 



















Father Brendan Curran, TRP staff, and TRP volunteers celebrated the end of summer
with a Street Mass in the Zocalo. Nearly 275 community members gathered to pray for
peace, safety, and unity. Father Brendan Curran and Clemencia Calderon, a Pilsen
resident, were featured on a Marcando La Diferencia segment on Telemundo Chicago by
Anchor Alfonso Gutierrez. View the feature here. Telemundo Chicago covered the mass

https://www.telemundochicago.com/noticias/local/vecinos-de-chicago-organizan-la-tradicional-misa-anual-en-el-zocalo-de-pilsen/2388827/
https://youtu.be/juHH7oydiY8?feature=shared


live at 4:30 p.m., WGN, and CBS2 featured the Zocalo mass.
 
Raul Raymundo, CEO and Co-founder of The Resurrection Project, Richard
Townsell, Helen Schiller, and David Doig’s commentary was published in Crain’s
Chicago Business, stating Chicago’s housing problem can be fixed because the solutions
already exist. Read the full commentary here.
 
Eréndira (Ere) Rendón, Vice President of Immigrant Justice at The Resurrection
Project, spoke with NBC Chicago’s reporter Lexi Sutter on the first anniversary of the
beginning of the migrant crisis in Chicago. View the report here.
 

To promote an event or to share an update about your program and services,
email the MarCom team. 

Donate to The Resurrection Project to support building relationships and creating healthy
communities here.  
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